THREE RIVERS DISTRICT COUNCIL

At a meeting of the   Executive Committee held in the Penn Chamber, Three Rivers House, Rickmansworth, on Monday 7 June 2010 from 7.30    pm to 8.40 ASK   \* MERGEFORMAT 

 ASK   \* MERGEFORMAT 

 ASK   \* MERGEFORMAT pm.

Present:
  Councillors    ASK   \* MERGEFORMAT Ann Shaw OBE (Chairman), Matthew Bedford (Vice-Chairman), Sara Bedford, Phil Brading, Chris Hayward, Roger Seabourne and Martin Trevett.

Also in attendance:  ASK   \* MERGEFORMAT Councillors Tony Barton, Barbara Lamb MBE, Ralph Sangster and Ron Spellen. ASK   \* MERGEFORMAT 
An apology for absence was received from Councillor Stephen King.

Officers:
Steven Halls
-
Chief Executive


David Gardner
-
Director of Corporate Resources & Governance


Peter Brooker
-
Director of Community and Environmental Services


Elwyn Wilson 
-
Democratic Services Manager

EX01/09
MINUTES


The Minutes of the meeting of the Executive Committee held on 29 March 2010 were agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

EX02/10
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS

None received.


PUBLIC SERVICES AND HEALTH
EX03/10
DEFRA CONSULTATIONS ON LANDFILL  

Members were requested to agree draft responses to Department for Environment, Food and Rural Affairs (DEFRA) consultations on landfill.


The Chairman indicated:


-
Paragraph 3.3.5 of the report to be reworded to ensure it was less patronising.


-
That it was clear that this Council would be unlikely to support further distribution of home composting bins as they had not been very successful in the past.


-
This Council felt that efforts should be directed at reducing packaging rather than trying to stop newspaper production. 


The reason for the recommendations was to ensure responses were made to consultation documents.


RESOLVED:-


(1)
that subject to the following comments:-



-
Paragraph 3.3.5 of the report to be reworded to ensure it was less patronising.



-
That it was clear that this Council would be unlikely to support further distribution of home composting bins as they had not been very successful in the past.



-
This Council felt that efforts should be directed at reducing packaging rather than trying to stop newspaper production. 


the response to the consultation documents



(i)
Meeting Landfill Diversion Targets 




and



(ii)
Introduction of Restrictions on the Landfilling of Certain Wastes




be approved.



and


(2)
that the Director of Community and Environmental Services, having consulted with the Portfolio-Holder for Public Services & Health, be authorised to respond on behalf of the Authority, where time does not permit future consultation documents to be presented to the relevant Committee(s).  

GENERAL

EX04/10
PETITION SCHEME/E-PETITIONS


The Committee noted Management Board had been discussing e-petitions and believes that the use of the website to encourage such petitions enhances the democratic ‘offer’ to our citizens.  It had therefore been discussing them for some time.  In addition, the Local Democracy, Economic Development and Construction Act 2009 passed by the previous Government required every local authority, from 15 June 2010, to have adopted a “Petition Scheme” which sets out how it would handle petitions.  Management Board was therefore joining the requirements of the Act with its own recommendation.  Members agreed the principle of the draft Petition Scheme but referred the implementation to the Constitution Working Party for consideration.


The reason for the recommendation was to ensure compliance with the Local Democracy Economic Development and Construction Act 2009.  

RESOLVED:-


(1)
that the draft Petition Scheme as set out in Appendix 2 of the report be approved in principle; and


(2)
the implementation of an E-Petition scheme be referred to the Constitution Working Party for consideration.

EX05/10
REGULATION OF INVESTIGATORY POWERS ACT 2000 (RIPA)

The Committee received a report which advised Members on the outcome of an inspection carried out by HH Lord Colville of Culross, an Inspector from the Office of Surveillance Commissioners (OSC), and recommended amendments be made to the Council’s Policy on Covert Surveillance as a result of his report, and noted small amendments made outside of the OSC report.  

RESOLVED:-



The outcome of the inspection be noted; and


RECOMMENDED:-



that the amendments shown italicised in the policy appended to the report be approved  .

EX06/10
REQUEST FROM THE STANDARDS COMMITTEE


The Standards Committee at its meeting on the 16 April considered the decision of this Committee on the 29 March 2010 resolving that Independent members be invited to lunch with candidates before their interviews (Minute EX 102/09 refers).  They were disappointed that their recommendation to include an Independent Member on the interview panel had been refused and requested the Committee to reconsider its previous decision.


Members noted that the Standards Board for England may be abolished as part of Government savings and agreed to keep the operation of this Council’s Standards Committee under review pending further information.


The reason for the recommendation was to consider the request of the Standards Committee.


RESOLVED:-



that the Committee’s previous decision be upheld but that the position be reviewed when information concerning the future of the Standards Board for England is made clear by the Government.

EX07/10
APPOINTMENTS TO BODIES WITH EXECUTIVE FUNCTIONS


The Committee was requested to determine appointments to bodies exercising executive functions.


Councillor Martin Trevett stated that he had been informed that the Supporting People Members Overview Group may not be required.  However he was happy to remain the Council’s representative if this was not the case.


The reason for the recommendation was to appoint Members to bodies exercising executive functions.


RESOLVED:-



that the following appointments to the bodies be approved.

	Body
	Appointment

	Three Rivers Community Safety Partnership Board
	Councillor Roger Seabourne

	
	

	Three Rivers Community Safety Co-ordinating Group
	Councillor Ann Shaw

	
	

	Three Rivers Local Strategic Partnership
	Councillor Ann Shaw

	
	

	Three Rivers District Children’s Trust Partnership and District Children’s Trust Partnership Planning & Co-ordination Group
	Councillor Ann Shaw

	
	

	Housing and Regeneration Initiative (HARI)
	Councillor Martin Trevett

	
	

	Supporting People Members Overview Group
	Councillor Martin Trevett (Subject to confirmation that nomination required)

	
	

	West Herts Crematorium Joint Committee
	Councillor David Major


EX08/10
EXCLUSION OF PRESS AND PUBLIC


RESOLVED:-



“that, under Section 100A of the Local Government Act 1972 the press and public be excluded from the meeting for the following items of business on the grounds that they involve the likely disclosure of exempt information as defined under Paragraphs 2, 3 and 5 of Part I of Schedule 12A to the Act.  It has been decided by the Council that in all the circumstances, the public interest in maintaining the exemption outweighs the public interest in disclosing the information.”

EX09/10
THREE RIVERS HOUSE – USE OF ACCOMMODATION – UPDATE


This report advised the Executive Committee on the latest position regarding the completed and proposed moves within Three Rivers House (TRH) and Basing House (BH).


RESOLVED:-


(1)
that   the Committee the progress to date be noted;

  

  

(2)  
that officers arrange a site visit to Windsor and Maidenhead Borough Council to see the activities of the WRVS at another Council at a similar facility to that proposed and to talk with an informed WRVS manager;


(3)
that written confirmation be circulated to Members outlining the calculation of the rental for the East wing of Three Rivers House;


(4)
that p  ublic access to the report be denied until the accommodation is occupied; and


(5)  
that public access to the decision be immediate.

EX10/10
WILLIAM PENN LEISURE CENTRE


This report advised the Committee on options for resolving the dispute with contractor/s in relation to the refurbishment of the William Penn Leisure Centre (WPLC).


It was proposed by Councillor Matthew Bedford, duly seconded that options 2 and 3 outlined in the report be pursued by the Council.  On being put to the meeting the motion was declared CARRIED the voting being 6 in favour, 0 against and 2 abstentions (Councillors Kemal Butt and Chris Hayward requested their abstention to be recorded).


RESOLVED:-


(1)
that   the Executive Committee instructs officers to implement options 2 and 3 outlined in the report;


RECOMMENDED:-


To Council:


(2)
that the Committee requests Council for an additional budget of £200,000 in 2010/11;


(3)
t  hat p  ublic access to the report be denied until the issue has been resolved; and


(4)  
that public access to the decision be denied until minute publication.

CHAIRMAN
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